Year 2 updates
The final weeks of term have been very Christmassy. The children did fantastically well in their nativity performance. They really enjoyed performing the songs they had enjoyed singing in Montessori and dressing up to perform their parts. 
The children have also had their Christmas party. This is such a sociable occasion for the children to share with their friends and teachers. There was some excellent dancing at the disco, and we had great fun playing musical chairs and musical statues too. The meal was delicious. The children kept going back for more – which I think fuelled all the active games afterwards.
We set up a Christmas craft table in the yellow classroom as additional crafting area for the children to use, to create their Christmas creations. We hope you have enjoyed seeing their creative masterpieces at home. They have been very busy baking, planting, and making some more Christmas surprises to share with you over the holidays too. 
We have been on a Christmas treasure hunt in the garden, where the children had to find a range of hidden, Christmas objects. This was really fun and we had a great time trying to find all of the hidden items. We also played, ‘Father Christmas Says’ and ‘What’s the time Father Christmas?’ outside in the garden. It helped to keep us warm in the wintery weather. 
We ended the term with a short, Christmas film. The children designed and made a cinema in the classroom. They also made their own snack cone for the film, which we filled with tortilla chips. We created cinema tickets for them to use to enter the cinema too. It was such fun and a lovely way to end the term. 
